
M.A. Lightman Bridge Club Council 
July 21, 2013 meeting minutes 

 
Present: Bill Frazee, Marvin Skaggs, Judy Dever, Kathy Love, Al Stone, 
Jack Wynns, Susan Boyle 
 
Officers were elected as follows: 
 

Bill Frazee, President 
Al Stone, Vice-President/Treasurer 
Ilene Markell, Secretary 

 
Members-at-Large: Susan Boyle, Judy Dever, Kathy Love, 
Marvin Skaggs, Jack Wynns 

 
Susan Boyle will be in charge of the August 2 First Friday dinner. Al Stone 
will get the wine and beer. Format has been changed from dinner and a 
game to snacks, drinks, and game entry for $7.00. We will try to spread the 
word among the members about this change in format. Bill will contact 
Paul Linxwiler to see how quickly the newsletter containing the new 
information can be printed. 
 
Kathy Love will get in touch with members who have an August birthday. 
She will also make arrangements for the cake. Sam Love volunteered to 
prepare signs that show the game fees for all of the various types of 
games that we offer, in order to help the directors and remind non-
members of the extra charge. 
 
Bill will look through the minutes to find a job description for the Club 
Manager.  
 
Al will be added as an additional signature to the Club bank account, to 
provide back-up in case Mick is out of town.  
 
Bill will inquire about the Club’s insurance policy to discover what 
coverage, if any, is in place for council members/officers.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ilene Markell, Secretary 
M.A. Lightman Bridge Club Council 
 


